
CUSTOMS 
UPDATE 2022 
CHIEF TO CDS



Customs declarations in Great Britain have 
been handled by a computer system called 
CHIEF (Customs Handling of Import and 
Export Freight) for nearly 30 years.  

The government via HMRC is introducing a 
new system called CDS to ensure reliability 
in the future.  This will be done in two 
stages:

Key Dates

• After 30th September 2022 
Import declarations are 
scheduled to close in CHIEF

• After 31st March 2023 export 
declarations are scheduled to 
close on CHIEF and the National 
Exports System (NES).

WHAT IS HAPPENING?



Importer & 
Exporter 
Actions to 
take now.

Southampton Freight Services has been 
preparing thoroughly for this change including 
the introduction of a new computer software 
system, but there are several actions traders 
must take too:

• Step One - You must have an EORI number

• Step Two - You must have access to 
Government Gateway

• Step Three - Get Access to CDS via 
Government Gateway

• Step Four - Authorise Southampton Freight 
Services to complete customs Declarations
on your behalf & deferment account if 
applicable.



Step One.  Get 
an EORI if you 
do not have 
one.  Go to Get 
an EORI number

https://www.gov.uk/eori/apply-for-eori


Step Two.  Get Access 
to Government 
Gateway if you do 
not already. Sign In 
Or Register

https://www.gov.uk/log-in-register-hmrc-online-services


Step Three. 
Subscribe to the 
Customs 
Declaration Service 
(CDS).  Subscribe

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/get-access-to-the-customs-declaration-service


Click Subscribe now and sign into Government 
Gateway.  Follow the instructions and you will 
receive an email once subscribed.



Step Four. Authorise 
Southampton Freight Services 
to act on your behalf/ to use 
your deferment account. 
Authorise

https://www.tax.service.gov.uk/customs/manage-authorities/manage-account-authorities


Enter our EORI which is GB974826864000.  Then 
on the next screen Tick Cash Account or Duty 
Deferment Account as applicable.



OTHER 
INFORMATION

• This information is as accurate as we can make it 
but maybe subject to change so we shall endeavour 
to update you.

• There is more information on CDS online 
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/custo
ms-declaration-service

• Also, the letter from HMRC being sent to traders 
can be found on: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/220000-
businesses-urged-to-move-onto-new-single-
customs-platform?utm_source=e-
shot&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Busines
sSupport29June22

• For any other questions on this change please do 
not hesitate to contact us on 
sales@sotonfreight.co.uk

https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/customs-declaration-service
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/220000-businesses-urged-to-move-onto-new-single-customs-platform?utm_source=e-shot&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=BusinessSupport29June22
mailto:sales@sotonfreight.co.uk



